BOARD OF TRUSTEES

MINUTES OF THE MEETING
DECEMBER 14, 2011
OPENING
Chairperson Krause called the regular monthly meeting of the Board to order at 6:00 P.M. at MFPD Station #1.  Trustees present were, Claudia Hargrove, Ken Lenz, Andy Longstreet and Jason McCutchen.   Also in attendance were Chief Jeffrey Riddle, Assistant Chief Mark Stigers, Patricia Kryza, recording secretary for the Board and Bryan Dillon and Larkin Fore, general legal counsel to the Board.  Trustee Ron Wolf, and Trustee Joseph Wolfe were absent.
NOTICE OF CHANGE OF MEETING TIME – The Notice of change of Meeting Time was entered into the record.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING – November 9, 2011
The minutes of the November 9, 2011 meeting were included in the December Board Package.  Motion by Longstreet, second by McCutchen to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion passed 4-0, with Lenz abstaining.
SPECIAL DISTRICTS UNIFORM FINANCIAL INFORMATION REPORT

The Special Districts Uniform Financial Information Report, (Form F-65) FY 2010-2011, signed by the Jefferson County Clerk, dated November 22, 2011, was entered into the record.
FINANCIAL REPORT

Financial Statement – Chief Riddle reviewed the Financial Report for November and entertained questions.  Motion by Lenz second by McCutchen to approve the Financial Report as presented.  Motion passed unanimously.
Treasurer and Trustee Andy Longstreet reviewed the credit card statements for the month of November 2011.  There were no invoices from High Tech Rescue for the month of November.  
EXPENDITURE REQUEST - Motion by Longstreet second by McCutchen to approve the expenditure of $3,000 for supplies and classroom equipment for the training facility.  Motion passed unanimously.
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Chief Riddle informed the Board that he will transfer $700,000.00 from the Middletown Fire Protection District’s Operating Cash Account to the Reserve Account.
CHIEF’S REPORT

The Chief’s Report was included in the December Board package.  The Chief reviewed his report and entertained questions.

Update on Classroom Building—Chief Riddle reported on the progress of the classroom building at the Training Facility.
DIVISION REPORTS

The Board reviewed the written reports from Fire Prevention, Training, Maintenance and Assistant Chief Stigers that were included in the December Board package.  Discussion took place.
OLD BUSINESS
Training Facility and MSD Easement – Chief Riddle and Bryan Dillon will continue to negotiate with MSD to finalize the lease agreement. 

Expenditure Policy – With the absence of Trustee Joe Wolfe, the Expenditure Policy will be tabled until the next meeting.
Fireworks Ordinance, City of Middletown—Assistant Chief Stigers advised the Board that the Middletown City Commission approved the fireworks ordinance we had submitted to them for consideration with one deletion; they will not reimburse MFPD for costs of enforcement.  However, it appears that enforcement will largely be conducted by the Louisville Arson Squad and the county attorney.
Refinancing of Station #3 Update – Chief Riddle brought the Board up to date on the refinancing of Station #3.  Discussion took place.
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NEW BUSINESS
Policy 202.05 Investments – Motion by Longstreet, second by Lenz to approve the Investment Policy as presented.  Motion passed unanimously.

Policy 202.06 Pay As You Go – Motion by Longstreet, second by McCutchen to approve the Pay As You Go Policy as presented.  Motion passed unanimously.

Policy 202.07 Rainy Day Fund Policy – Motion by Longstreet, second by McCutchen to approve the Rainy Day Fund Policy as presented.  Motion passed unanimously.
Chief Riddle asked the Board if they would be interested in the concept of a subscription fee payment to keep the Legal Compendium up to date.  Discussion took place.
OPEN FORUM – There was no discussion for Open Forum.
EXECUTIVE SESSION – There was no Executive Session.
CLOSING
With no further business to discuss, motion by Longstreet, second by McCutchen to adjourn.  Motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:57 P. M.
Respectfully submitted, 
Patricia A. Kryza
Administrative Assistant

Recording Secretary for the Board
